Pupil Council Meeting Minutes- Mon 10th March

· New Build

· People feeling frustrated at rarely being allowed to use the main staircase. However, Mrs Dick confirms that we can use the staircase whenever it’s safe and as long as there is no risk of a big crush.

· Many technological problems were discussed such as the bell being too quiet, the lack of WiFi, and the overly sensitive motion-sensor lights in the library and conference room. However, all of these problems are in the process of being fixed, but due to bad IT infrastructure in the school and many hold ups within the council, who are responsible for sorting out these problems, things are taking longer than they should. 

· Music in the dinner hall. S6 would like to be able to play music through the dinner hall speakers at lunchtime. Mrs Dick informed the council that the speaker control system is kept in the office and that if we want music to be played at lunchtime, we can just bring in our own CDs and if we ask the office for permission, we can play the music of our choice.

· People would like the basin-bins back on the centre of tables at break time. However, this is not a possibility as it is too unhygienic.

· People feel that the TVs are a bit pointless. However, they will eventually serve as information boards, however currently, due to the slow IT and council issues things are taking a while to get sorted. 

· People confused about cashless lunch payment. Mrs Dick explained that letters have been sent home to every pupil explaining the system and that tech staff are in the process of sorting it. Mel and Mrs Dick are to sort out a way to ensure that every pupil has a pin number. Young Scot cards can be used as an alternative (money can be loaded onto a Young Scot card). The aim of the system is to speed up the process of lunch payment and to be more hygienic. 

· Inclusion

· Everyone felt that there were plenty of school clubs and opportunity to set up clubs if you wanted. 

· The school recently produced a leaflet giving information about all the club which currently run at the school.

· We all agreed that if we come across someone who is feeling excluded that we let them know about the various school clubs that you can get involved with. 

· Environment and wider community

· Smoking. School have been getting complaints from the residents of Papdale East about KGS pupils throwing litter into their gardens and smoking. 

· Some suggestions for solutions were:

 having informative assemblies about smoking and its dangers. 

A smoking awareness week led by pupils. 

· Break time and lunch. Pupils feel that there is too much queue barging happening at lunch time. Was suggested that some classes be let out 10 minutes early for lunch to try and reduce queuing time. However, Mrs Dick explained why this is unrealistic as we cannot cut short learning and teaching time. 

· This may just be a teething problem, and after a few more months to become familiar with new lunchtime setup, things may improve. Maybe re-visit this issue if this is still a problem in a few months’ time. 

· Behaviour/School Rules

· Everyone excluding Jack Scott felt that the current school rules were adequate.

· Everyone felt that the pupils of KGS have generally very good behaviour. 

· Revision, Homework & SQA exams 

· An issue was raised about being given homework which is due for the following day. Mrs Dick told us that if we experience this, then we are to speak to her about it and she will discuss it with the teacher. House captains are to pass on this information to their house. 

· Disruptive setting for prelims. A lot of council members experienced a noisy and disruptive setting for their prelims. Complaints of basketball thump noises and loud music during prelims were made. And for those who had prelims during lunchtime experienced general lunchtime noise for a full 50 minutes. No solution was reached, so to be discussed at next meeting.  

Never got to items 7,8,9 or 10 on the agenda due to a lack of time. 

